Chippenham Tennis Club – Ladies Captain’s report 2021
After the stresses and strains of covid last year, it was such a bonus to able to play summer league tennis again. None of us knew how the season would be, after no competitive tennis for several months. So it was truly remarkable that the three ladies teams performed so well. Indeed the ladies B (captained by Linda Roberts) won nearly all of their matches to win their division and the ladies C (captained by Pat Williams) won all of their matches to win their division. The ladies A team came a creditable third in the first division. Remarkable considering we avoided relegation in 2019 by one point!
Thank you to all of the ladies who played and were so supportive of their teams. Special thanks to Linda and Pat, it can be hard work being a captain!
We hope to have four ladies teams next year, with the amount of ladies willing to play and the number of new ladies who have joined the club in recent months.
We’d like to thank Andy Smith for being our league Rep.

Sue Pulleyblank


B team report for 2021
Thanks to the increase in new members, perhaps due to the pandemic, we found ourselves in a good place this year.  We were able to welcome Karen, and later Emma into our team, two brilliant players, and were secure in not having to lend players to the A team.  Other regular members of our team were Helen, Sarah, Wendy and Tham. Winning may have seemed like a Mission Impossible but we got off to a good start and managed 9 wins and 3 draws overall. There was not a Rogue match in sight, but we followed the Protocol delivered by our ladies Captain, Sue, to win the Division this year!  The last two matches were a little nerve wracking, with the possibility of Lansdown or Trowbridge able to catch us, but all went well in the end with no Fallout and 14 points clear over our nearest rival.  We finished the season at the League Dinner in Bath, were able to collect our trophy, and look forward to the challenges that come next season.
Linda Roberts (Captain)

